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CAP—Online Application & CAPI
· As of March 1st, field staff can share the Online Application web address with clients.

· Online Applications are now being accepted statewide. All branches are participating, with some areas choosing to have applications routed to specific branches in their area for processing.

· 36 branches are participating using our recertification letter process, to offer clients the Online Application web address as an additional resource in applying for benefits.
· The Online Application and CAPI Release 2.6 is schedule to be launched on Thursday, March 10, 2011.
· Our team has setup a ‘Weekly Conference Call’ to provide an opportunity for the field to ask any questions about the Online Application or CAPI. The first meeting is on 3/23 at 9 AM. 
Training: 
· We are currently scheduling for our CAPI Branch Support follow-up visits. As of now, we are scheduled to visit districts: 3, 7, 10, 14, and 16.
· We are also scheduling additional sessions for branches that have remaining questions. Let’s us know if either of these options or both would be beneficial for your office.
Numbers:
· Total applications submitted, as of March 7, 2011: 7,112
· Total applications not submitted, as of March 7, 2011: 590
· Percentage of Participating Branches: 99%
_________________________________________________________________________________

Eligibility Automation 
· We've completed preliminary research in the field offices, with policy analysts and with Central Office Field Services to establish a high-level of functional requirements to support a future product acquisition.

· The market research continues to narrow in on the best solution for DHS/OHA. The Health Insurance Exchange and Modernization team will work closely together on the purchase of software that will be used by both projects. 
· The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) has recently been granted $48 million (Federal Funds) from the Department of Heath and Human Services to provide Oregonians with access to health benefits through an online health insurance exchange.
____________________________________________________________________________
Telephony 
· The Telephony Project Team completed 10 sites visits in the past couple months to gather information regarding current intake processes and telephony usage.  We gathered many ideas from the field regarding how telephony can possibly help them.  

· We encourage any suggestions and would like to point any inclinations towards the Telephony Field Feedback/Suggestions form on the Modernization website. Please let us know what your thoughts are.  
· The Telephony Project Team would also like to thank all branches for allowing us to visit your offices!
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(see next page for Telephony Assessment update)
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